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April / May / June 2023 

Tuesdays 
 u Trash Pickup 
    (Every other Tuesday—Recycle)

Ordinance Enforcement Board Tentatively 
meets the Third Tuesday of the Month at 7:00 
pm 

Saturday, March 31
 u Easter

Monday, April 1 – Friday, April 5
 u Spring Break 

Monday, April 8
 u Solar Eclipse

Monday, April 15
 u Tax Day
 u City Commission Meeting
    NOFD - Hwy 1793 @ 7:00 pm

Friday, May 3
 u Oaks Day

Saturday, May 4
 u Derby Day

Sunday, May 12
 u Mother’s Day

Saturday, May 18
 u 29th Annual Oldham County Hwy 42 Yard Sale

Monday, May 20
 u City Commission Meeting
    NOFD - Hwy 1793 @ 7:00 pm
 
Monday, May 27
 u Memorial Day – Thank you to all our Service 
Men and Women 

   

Email List 
The City of Goshen Newsletter is a quarterly publication delivered 
electronically via email.  If you have not been receiving Newsletters, we do 
not have your current email address registered.  You can easily submit your 
email address to the City of Goshen Newsline Email List by visiting the 
CityofGoshen.com website or by contacting the City Clerk’s office at 
502.228.2377 / info@CityOfGoshen.com 

Our next regular Commission 
Meeting will be held on Monday, 
April 15, @ 7:00 pm, at North 
Oldham Fire Department.  You 
are invited and encouraged to 
attend. 

www.CityofGoshen.com         Facebook: www.CityofGoshenMayor.com 

“Spring - the music of open windows”

As spring arrives and birds sing their songs, take 
time to open your windows– let the sunshine in, 
smell the fresh air and feel the breeze on your 

face, listen to the sounds of the kids and families 
outside making memories, and enjoy the “music 

of the open windows”.

Speaking of outside; the SpringMeadow Park is 
open and in the process of getting new updates – 
a new basketball goal!! This new addition should 
be in place and ready for use within the next few 

weeks. Get out and enjoy!

The City of Goshen Commission would like to 
wish you a Happy Spring!!

http://www.CityofGoshen.com/


City of Goshen Resident 
P.O. Box 112 
Goshen, KY 40026 

City of Goshen Resident 
Route 3 
Goshen, KY 40026 

Friendly Reminder – when you are walking 
your dog, please be courteous of others and
CLEAN UP after your dog when they use the
bathroom. We have had lots of complaints of
neighbors leaving dog poop in others yards. 
Thank You!!!

                                                             Did You Know?!?! 
*As a City of Goshen Resident you can have 1 large item pickup per week? 
            You just need to let Republic know in advance by emailing: Goshen@republicservices.com 
*If you have a broken garbage can you can request an exchange 
            You just need to send an email to: Goshen@republicservices.com 
*All trash cans must be fully on the grass and not on the street during pick-up times. 
            This way it does not impede 2 way traffic. 

REMINDER:
Please do not park 
cars in yards



MAINTAIN YOUR DITCHES AND CULVERTS  

Don’t put off ditch and culvert maintenance

In most cases, homeowners are responsible for residential ditch culvert maintenance 
and repair. Repairs can be very costly, so it’s in your best interest to make sure your 
culvert is properly maintained at all times.

Ditches and Culverts tend to fill with natural debris. Weeds, grass and other summer 
growth, as well as fallen leaves can quickly fill a ditch or culvert. Silt, which accumulates 
over time, can also cause drainage problems. Organic matter should never be allowed 
to reduce water flow or drainage in the culvert by more than 20%. If culverts are not 
properly maintained in the fall or this 20% guideline is exceeded, serious drainage 
problems can occur in the spring when winter snows melt.

If your culvert is adjacent to a public roadway or another property, routine inspections 
and culvert maintenance are key to avoiding flooding that could damage the roadway or 
an adjacent property. Removing silt, organic debris, trash, vegetation and “volunteer” 
trees should be a part of your culvert maintenance routine. Culvert inlets and outlets 
should be examined for signs of deterioration, damage or soil erosion. 

As a property owner:

 Routine maintenance of ditches  and flushing of culvert
 Removal of debris
 Removal of root infiltration caused by a private tree
 Remove silt and sand build-up in culverts
 Maintain boulevard, including cutting grass, weeds, and alike
 Replacement of deteriorated or damaged culverts
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